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Members Report:  
Kirk Prather, and wife have been out of town. They are spending some time in San Clemente in Orange County on the Pacific Ocean. 70 miles from the Valley.

Dave Kirby, missed our last rehearsal because of bad allergies which always occurs when the Valley heats up. I also get them. Hopefully he will be back next week.

Beth Karlin, now that Bob Karlin is feeling better after his heart procedure his wife Beth in going in the hospital for a torn meniscus surgery today. Unfortunately, it will take Beth several weeks to rehabilitate. We wish Beth a good recovery.

John Nave- Candidate, has decided to step aside as far as our chorus is concerned. John has been going through health problems and is sorry he is not able to continue. He said,” it’s just bad timing.”

David Troidl- Candidate, Missed last night’s rehearsal. Without Dave K. and Beth, that left us with no tenor. Fortunately, our Director Sean Chasworth can practically sing every part. 

Our Director- Sean Chasworth is doing a fine job in front of the chorus in the absence of his assistant, Jeffery Bunch. It seems that Jefferies wife Sue will finally be able to have surgery soon. Jeffery has been dearly missed by all.

Mark Wolf- Bass, will soon be directing our Barber Pole Cat Vol.1 qualification program. Our director has been going over the first two songs for the last 2 weeks. 

Hopefully in July we will be able to continue our sing outs at the Onegeneration Encino Farmers Market on the first and third Sunday of the month.

For the good of the Chorus: I feel that all our members have made a good effect to study their music at home each week so they can come to our rehearsal ready to sing and be molded by Sean into a fine chorus once again. Sean is giving us his all every week. We do need to cut down the chatter.

If anyone can think of any different, exciting innovative ways of attacking perspective members please contact me. Ben Marder, MVP VHS 6/17/25
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